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COVID-19 UPDATE AS OF MAY 11 

  

If you were celebrating Mother's Day, we hope it was enjoyable and fun, despite 

social distancing measures. 

 

Within this newsletter, you'll find the following: 

 DEO updates regarding claiming weeks every two weeks; 

 DEO updates from Saturday, May 9, including how to check the status of 

your paper application; 

 the link to a comprehensive resource guide from the Florida Senate; 

 the link to Florida DEO's frequently asked questions guide; 

 List of Feeding Sites this week & Benefits + Emergency Services from 

Feeding South Florida; 

 Announcements from the Palm Beach County School District as well as 

school feeding site locations and updates; 

 Re-Opening Information as it relates to Palm Beach County/Tips to Stay 

Safe and Observe Social Distancing; 

 the link to submit a comment for Task Force on Re-Opening Florida; 

 211 Helpline; 

https://mailchi.mp/flsenate/the-berman-briefing-covid-19-update-as-of-may-11?e=47d4f115ce


 

 All PBC Testing sites; 

 Op Ed from the Palm Beach Post on Monday, May 11; 

 PBC Tax Collector open for services by appointment only; 

 Census 2020 - fill it out if you have not already (please share); 

 Vote by Mail Information for August 18 Primary Election; and 

My office remains committed to you and your family's well-being, so please do not 

hesitate to reach out for any needs you may have. We will do our best to 

provide you with relevant information and contacts. 

 

Our office phone number is 561-292-6014 and e-mail is 

Berman.Lori.Web@flsenate.gov.  

 

 

UPDATES FROM THE DEO 

  

Governor Ron DeSantis has directed DEO to waive the work search and work 

registration requirements for claimants through May 30, 2020.  

  

Additionally, pursuant to federal law, claimants will be required to return to the 

CONNECT system every two weeks to request their benefits or “claim their 

weeks.”  In so doing, claimants will confirm that they are still unemployed and 

acknowledge that they are able and available for work. Answers to work 

search questions are still required to process your claim in the CONNECT 

system but will not impact benefit payments. 

  

By completing this process, a claimant’s request for payment is submitted for 

their weeks of unemployment, even when the claim is pending for review.  For 

weeks beginning May 10, 2020, no payments can be made on a claim unless 

the claimant requests their benefits. Claimants will be able to request a benefit 

payment for each week available. 

  

As we have grown the capacity of the CONNECT system in recent weeks and sped 

up the processing of payments, we are working to ensure that benefits for claimants 

are verified and maximized.  Claimants can help us keep their benefits on track and 

documented by claiming their weeks at these scheduled intervals. 



 

  



  

 

  

 



Link to a Comprehensive Resource Guide from the Florida Senate 

 

Link to Florida DEO's Comprehensive Reemployment Assistance 
Guide 

 

 

 

Benefits + Emergency Services from Feeding South Florida 
Feeding South Florida provides direct-service programs to individuals in need of 

assistance. This includes benefits application assistance, access to their choice 

pantry, referrals for longer-term food assistance at a partner agency, and home 

delivery for qualified individuals. To fill out a client services application, please click 

this link. 

 

For updates on this week's distributions in Palm Beach County, please see chart 

below. 

  

  

Feeding South Florida Food Distribution Sites  

 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=9525edb10d&e=47d4f115ce
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=c7c3d01fdc&e=47d4f115ce
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=c7c3d01fdc&e=47d4f115ce
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=7b46655ef2&e=47d4f115ce
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=7b46655ef2&e=47d4f115ce
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=ded173c117&e=47d4f115ce


 

 

PALM BEACH COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT UPDATES 

 

1. Summer School: Parents received a letter on Friday regarding summer school 

cancellations. The letter is below, but a quick synopsis is provided. Please note we 

are working with local non-profits to see if any are offering summer programs at 

their own facilities. We hope to compile a list for parents based on the info we 

collect. Click here for more info. 

 All District-operated summer camps are canceled. (Parents will receive 

refunds.) 

 ESY (Extended School Year) will take place virtually. Accommodations will 

be provided when possible. 

 Credit and course-recovery options will be provided virtually. 

 Third grade Summer Reading Academy (SRA) is canceled. 

 Some beginning English Language Learners (ELL) students will continue 

with academic opportunities. Resources will be mailed home. 

 Enrichment programs for children of migrant workers will also be offered 

through virtual instruction along with materials mailed home. 

2. Feeding Sites - We will return to a Tuesday/Thursday feeding schedule this 

week (May 12 and May 14). The Tuesday/Thursday schedule will continue for 

the remainder of May. A list of all 51 District-operated sites is below. 

  

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=672e06cdf7&e=47d4f115ce


  

 



  



  



  

 

RE-OPENING INFORMATION RELATED TO PALM BEACH COUNTY 

 

Palm Beach County will begin reopening pursuant to the State of Florida Executive 

Order 20-112 as amended by order 20-120 effective 12:01 a.m. on May 11. 

Residents may provide or obtain services at the following establishments authorized 

to proceed to Phase 1: 

 Restaurants and food establishments licensed under Chapters 500 or 509, 

Florida Statutes, may allow on-premises consumption of food and beverage, 

so long as they adopt appropriate social distancing measures and limit their 

indoor occupancy to no more than 25 percent of their building occupancy. In 

addition, outdoor seating is permissible with appropriate social distancing. 

Appropriate social distancing requires maintaining a minimum of 6 feet 

between parties, only seating parties of 10 or fewer people and keeping bar 

counters closed to seating. 

 In-store retail sales establishments may open storefronts if they operate at 

no more than 25 percent of their building occupancy and abide by the safety 

guidelines issued by the CDC and OSHA. 

 Barbershops, cosmetology salons, and cosmetology specialty salons that 

adopt appropriate social distancing and precautionary measures as outlined 

by the Department of Business and Professional Regulation and FAQs here. 

  Museum and library facilities may open at no more than 25 percent of their 

building occupancy, however, at this time Palm Beach County will not be 

opening these establishments and County library services remain virtual. 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=6ae0722daa&e=47d4f115ce
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=8ee01825c7&e=47d4f115ce


 

 For up-to-date reopening info, go to PBC Reopening Plans. 

Palm Tran 

Effective Monday, May 11, all Palm Tran riders shall be required to wear facial 

coverings. Palm Tran continues to limit the number of passengers on board buses 

to ensure social distancing. 

 

Beaches 

On the subject of beaches, County Administrator Verdenia Baker briefed the board 

on Friday, May 8, on the plan to open beaches. The plan includes the 

recommendations of a working group, input from cities, input from the Palm Beach 

County Sheriff’s Office and from the PBC Parks and Recreation Department. 

 

The details of the beaches opening will be finalized at a special meeting to be held 

on Friday, May 15. The board voted to open all private and public beaches effective 

no later than May 18, by way of County Order 2020-006. Social distancing 

procedures would remain in effect. 

 

Funds from the CARES Act 

Commissioners unanimously approved a draft list of expenditures related to a $250 

million grant from the federal Cares Act. The funds must be used by December 31 

for COVID-19 related costs that were not already in the county budget. The 

programs funded include Emergency Food Distribution, Individual & Family Housing 

Assistance, Human Services Assistance, Restart Small Business Grant, Business 

Grants, Countywide Testing, Non-Congregate Sheltering, Re-employment Training 

and Broadband Enhancements 

 

 

SENATOR BERMAN'S STATEMENT ON THE RE-OPENING/ 

PHASE ONE OF PBC 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=5ec353b576&e=47d4f115ce


  

 



  

  



  



Link to Submit a Comment for Task Force to Re-Open Florida  

 

 

 

211 Helpline 

  

If you or someone you know is in crisis, homeless, or in need of food assistance, 

please contact 211, an information and referral line funded by United Way of Palm 

Beach County. The 24-hour-a-day, 365-day-a-year telephone helpline/hotline 

service provides an array of support and assistance, including information, 

assessment, advocacy, referral and linkage to appropriate community agencies, as 

well as crisis intervention and suicide prevention. The programs, projects, and 

services United Way supports are registered with 211. 

  

Just dial 2-1-1 or 561-383-1111, to get access to the many services offered in our 

community. You may also visit 211’s website at www.211palmbeach.org for more 

information. 

 

 

LIST OF ALL TESTING SITES IN PALM BEACH COUNTY 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=0eb898a313&e=47d4f115ce
http://www.211palmbeach.org/


  



  

 

PALM BEACH POST: 

It's Wrong to Keep Florida's Medical Examiners From Revealing COVID-19 Deaths 

 

By Senator Lori Berman 

 

"Florida’s laws have long favored transparency and open governance. We 

determined early on that strong public records laws and open meetings in all 

branches of government were integral to developing trust between us and those 

we elected to serve. 

 

But in recent weeks, we have seen a subversion of this creed. Shockingly, 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=c76ac66420&e=47d4f115ce


 

Florida’s county medical examiners are being prohibited by state officials from 

releasing COVID-19 death statistics. 

 

Recently, it was reported that the death count tallied by the Medical Examiners 

Commission was at one point 10% higher than the number released by the Florida 

Department of Health. Shortly after this discrepancy came to light, state officials 

cited privacy concerns to the Florida Department of Law Enforcement, the agency 

providing support to the Medical Examiners Commission, and blocked the report 

from further release. 

 

But the medical examiners’ list never contained the names of COVID-19 victims. 

They contained demographics, cause of death, and case summaries, far from 

private information. In a February Health Policy Committee hearing, we heard the 

state health department make a similar argument. When I pressed for information 

on COVID-19 cases by county, Dr. Scott A. Rivkees, the Florida Surgeon General, 

declined and vaguely cited a Florida statute many thought he was misinterpreting. 

 

In the weeks thereafter, Gov. Ron DeSantis’ administration began releasing those 

statistics. Under Florida law, the medical examiners must certify every COVID-19 

death in Florida, including non-residents and visitors. In the absence of a specific 

exemption, the medical examiners list would be considered public record, including 

cause of death and case descriptions. 

 

Dr. Stephen Nelson, the chairman of the Medical Examiners Commission, said 

state officials now plan on axing cause of death and case descriptions from the list 

entirely. Without an accurate depiction of the impact of this pandemic on our state, 

our leaders cannot make informed decisions on public policy. 

 

By prohibiting the release of death statistics from the medical examiners, state 

officials are not being truthful with the public. But public trust and knowledge are 

mission-critical in times of crisis. Holistic data is crucial in measuring the trajectory 

of this disease. Transparent reporting of the true toll of COVID-19 is necessary if 

Florida is to live up to its reputation as The Sunshine State." 

 



  



  

 

Link to Governor DeSantis' Executive Orders Related to COVID-19 

 

 

 

CENSUS 

  

Less than fifty percent of Palm Beach County residents have responded to the 

census to date. It is critical that everyone take a few minutes to respond as soon 

as possible. 

 

The federal funding allocations are based on the number of people who respond. 

More than ever, we will need these funds to assist with COVID-19 recovery efforts 

and other vital programs for the residents and businesses of Palm Beach County. 

 

Please take a few minutes today to complete the US Census here and share the 

link with anyone who has yet to complete it. 

 

VOTE BY MAIL BALLOTS 

  

The primary election is still scheduled for August 18th. 

 

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=97bb3bce98&e=47d4f115ce
https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=57803ac3c4&e=47d4f115ce


 

Request your Vote-By-Mail ballot here, which will allow you to securely cast your 

ballot without concerns for your health or the health of poll workers. 

 

The deadline to request a VBM for the August election is no later than 5:00 PM on 

August 8th, 2020. 

 

 

Stay healthy and remember to practice good hygiene! 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

Our mailing address is: 

Suite 161  

2300 High Ridge Road  

Boynton Beach, FL 33426 

 

 

  

https://flsenate.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=7087fc8ced&e=47d4f115ce
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http://us15.forward-to-friend.com/forward?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=45aa627a8a&e=47d4f115ce
http://us15.forward-to-friend.com/forward?u=acc17c67ab7029c0583dfb573&id=45aa627a8a&e=47d4f115ce

